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 Bauhaus as Collective in Motion 
Competition for Bauhaus Museum starts in January 2015 / Artists will live and 
work in the Masters’ Houses from 2016 onward  

 

At a press conference on December 3rd, 2014, Claudia Perren, Director of the 
Bauhaus Dessau Foundation, drew an initial assessment after 125 days in office 
and presented future priorities of the Foundation’s work. The focus of her 
remarks were the planned construction of a new Bauhaus Museum by 2019 and a new 
residency program in the Dessau Masters’ Houses. In addition, Claudia Perren 
presented the annual themes that will shape the Bauhaus Dessau Foundation’s 
program in the future, beginning with 2015, 2016 and 2017, and she explained 
the new model for cooperation with universities worldwide.  

Museum in Motion 

On November 13th, 2014, the budget committee of the German Bundestag reached a 
positive decision to assume 12.5 million Euro of the costs for the Bauhaus 
Museum that is going to be built in Dessau City Park by 2019. The other half of 
the costs, budgeted at a total of 25 million Euro, will be paid by the state of 
Saxony-Anhalt. “Now we can finally get going with the planning and 
implementation,” said Claudia Perren. “By the end of January 2015, an 
international, two-stage architectural competition will be announced. 
Simultaneously, together with the city of Dessau we are finalizing the 
contracts for transfer of the land at the city park. Furthermore, we have 
developed a new exhibition and spatial concept for a dynamic “Museum in 
Motion,” which will not only address audiences regionally and nationally, but 
will also welcome new groups of visitors internationally.”  

New residential and educational program 

With the new residency program, moreover, the Masters’ Houses settlement, which 
is a UNESCO World Heritage Site, will be used once again as a (temporary) place 
for living and working. “In the future, the houses will be impacted by new 
artistic ‘masters’, who merge the history of the buildings, and of the Bauhaus 
institution as a whole, with contemporary artistic creation,” said Claudia 
Perren. For three months each, established as well as young artists, 
architects, designers, and researchers will live in the Schlemmer/Muche Master 
House and, at the end of their residency, will leave behind an artwork in the 
director’s house. In 2016 the first residents are scheduled to move in. In the 
summer of 2015, young designers will develop furnishings for contemporary 
living in the Masters’ Houses, while also taking into account objectives of 
historic preservation. 

In 2016 the Bauhaus Dessau Foundation’s new academy program also begins. 
Educational modules such as intensive courses and seminar weeks will be offered 
year-round in cooperation with national and international educational 
institutions, colleges and universities. The first institutions to express 
interest include Florida International University, Tallinn University of 
Technology, and the University of Technology, Sydney. “We want to invite 
students to conceive of and create the Bauhaus of the 21st century in our 
studios,” said Claudia Perren. 

Annual Themes 

Besides other program highlights for 2015, the foundation director also 
presented the Bauhaus Foundation’s annual themes: In 2015 the foundation 
program is guided by the theme “Collective”, in 2016 it is “Movement” and in 
2017 it will be “Substance”. These themes are generated from the historic 
Bauhaus, and they will be reflected both retrospectively, in relation to their 
original meaning, and with regard to their current and future relevance, also 
further developing individual aspects. Entirely in the spirit of the avant-
garde tradition of a school of design, the creative and artistic experiment 
will thereby continue to play an important role.  



 

 
Scientific Advisory Committee 

In that connection, Claudia Perren referred to the role of the new Scientific 
Advisory Board in the future work of the Foundation. Representing the ten-
member international committee were Prof. Dr. Thea Brejzek (University of 
Technology, Sydney) and the architect, designer and artist Jürgen Mayer H., who 
both spoke at the press conference. 

“My prime concern, among others, will be reactivating the Bauhaus Stage in 
terms of a transdisciplinary and spirited coming together of all the arts,” 
said Thea Brejzek. “Even in its short existence, the Bauhaus Stage had a 
lasting impact on the history of theater, showing that the merit of the 
experiment lies specifically in not knowing the outcome.”  

Jürgen Mayer H. referred to the international appeal of the Bauhaus as a school 
of design: “The interdisciplinary approaches of the Bauhaus characterize, in a 
unique way, the potential for further profiling of the Bauhaus as a lively, 
international and dynamic place of discovery and for the design of current and 
future spheres of action.”  

In addition, Katja Aßmann (Artistic Director of Urbane Künste Ruhr, 
Gelsenkirchen), Ute Eskildsen (Director of the Photographic Collection, Museum 
Folkwang, Essen, retired), Angelika Fitz (curator, Vienna), Kurt W. Forster 
(Professor Emeritus at the Yale School of Architecture, New Haven), Daniel Hug 
(Director of Art Cologne), Martino Stierli (Swiss National Science Foundation 
Professor at the University of Zurich and, as of March 2015, Chief Curator of 
Architecture and Design at MoMA, New York), Li Zhenyu (Dean, College of 
Architecture and Urban Planning, Tongji University, Shanghai), and Axel Kufus 
(Professor for Product Design, Berlin University of the Arts, Berlin) were 
appointed as members of the scientific advisory committee. 

 

 

 The press kit with additional information and images from the press 
conference on December 3rd, 2014, can be requested at presse@bauhaus.de 
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